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Dear Flynn Ryan Foundation, 

I am delighted to write this letter of recommendation in support of Zoe O’Neill’s 
application for the Flyin Ryan Hawks Foundation. I have had the pleasure of instructing 
Zoe in her Pediatric Practice course in the OTA program at Madison Area Technical 
College. 

Zoe is a caring, resourceful, and motivated individual with significant potential to excel in 
her very bright future. She shows a strong passion, dedication, and commitment to 
excellence. These skills will serve her greatly in her future career. In class, she actively 
sought out learning opportunities in all aspects of pediatrics and works to understand 
and apply classroom concepts to real world situations.  

Based on my classroom observations, Zoe shows great skill and promise for steadfast 
advocation for the needs of patients and families in all aspects of care; she will surely 
inspire her clients every step of the way. She creates functional, creative and innovative 
treatment plans that motivate and empower her clients. Zoe has an innate ability for 
self-reflection in her assignments and patient interactions and strives for excellence in 
every aspect of her work.  

Zoe would be an incredible asset and deserving recipient of this scholarship; she 
continually seeks inspiration, shows perseverance in light of challenging topics and 
projects, readily empowers both clients and students around her and demonstrates 
many of the core values of your foundation on a regular basis. Thank you for your 
consideration to this matter. Please do not hesitate to reach out to me with any further 
questions. 

Sincerely,  

Rachel Fischer OTR/L, MOT, BCP
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